Executive Board Meeting Minutes
August 21, 2023
Meeting was called to order at 7:36pm by President Michael Chipman.
Present were President Mike Chipman, Vice President Jerry Brittain, Treasurer Candace Hanes, Secretary Carla Jorgens, Chaplain Josh Urbauer and Trustees Matthew Kadavy, Ryan Jamison, Mike Clowes, Charlie Boeck, Lesa Struss, Tom Ervin, Jay Wilson, Doreen Reynolds, Josh Oseinger and Melissa Hale.
Previous meeting minutes were reported on by Carla Jorgens.
Treasurers report was read by Candace Hanes.
There was no new correspondence.
Membership report was given by Carla Jorgens.
Committees were reported on by Jerry Brittain and were as follows:
Membership: Classes are getting smaller but we are getting close to 100% for NDCS. DHHS is still getting members as well.
Bargaining: Closed
Legislative: Closed
By-Laws: Closed
Fundraising: Closed
Safety: Assaults at RTC re still an issue.  Stab proof vest Law does not go into effect until January.

New Business
Candace motioned to re-open the By-Law committee  before elections in January to vote for increases in stipends for the Secretary and Treasurer due to the increased amount of hours they are currently working every month.  After much discussion back and forth Jerry Brittain made a motion for cloture. 2nd by Charlie Boeck vote was 8 yes, 1 no, 4 abstained.  Discussion was closed.
Jerry motioned to re-open the By-Law committee in January, 2nd by Jay Wilson.
Vote was 9-4 in favor. Motion carried
Discussion on the $10,000 per year tuition assistance afforded to Jerry and Mike, via their contracts, being applied to the training, travel, and costs of certification for instructors to  MANT, PPCT, CPR,etc.  The concern was that clarification was needed, in writing,  to explain  the funding for said training and expenses, if they were ever questioned by membership or an outside source.  Carla Jorgens motioned to let these minutes provide the explanation for re-imbursement of said training expenses until the By-Laws are re-opened in January.  2nd by Mike.
Motion carried 11-0.
Candace explained the use of the Secretary and Treasurer personal cellphones and made a motion to allot each $50 monthly for the business use of their cellphones. 2nd by Matthew Kadavy.  Vote was 7-4 which was not a 2/3rd majority.  Motion failed.
There was discussion on the National Convention.  Nebraska State FOP thanked us for such a good turnout.  Super Sergeants and Case Manager lawsuits were discussed.CM suit will go to trial on August 30th.  OCC’s increase in Statement of Charges was discussed. M
Mike motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:57pm. 2nd by Carla Jorgens. Meeting was adjourned.
